Call for gender and social inclusion
experts in Brazil

(]
Summary of the requirement

The Department for International Development (DFID), represented by the
Skills for Prosperity Programme Team in Brazil is requesting the support of a
gender and social development expert (individual consultants or
organisations) to maximise the programme’s positive impact on low-income
communities, girls and women and other disadvantaged groups in Brazil.

In line with the Prosperity Fund’s objectives on poverty reduction, social
and economic development and gender equality, this tender aims to seek
adequate expertise and experience to improve and expand the programme’s
activities in Brazil, following the initial recommendations provided by the
Multi-Country Scoping and Recommendation Report on Gender and Social
Inclusion in Higher Education and Technical and Vocational Education.

The selected person/organisation will follow and build on the report’s
recommendations and the programme delivery partners’ proposal by reviewing
the recommendations and activities to ensure they take full account of the
Brazilian context, providing further recommendations to maximise the
programme’s impact, offering support and advice to the programme lead, and
assuring that the delivery partners are complying with the recommendations
and targets. The expert/organisation will also have the ability to further
develop and advance the gender and social inclusion focus of the programme
based on their experience and on international evidence and best practice.

Additional information

For more information, please access the full terms of reference:

Applications
The proposals must be in English and include:

e full CV

e motivation letter

e recent example of the candidate’s analytical work (report or study)

e a methodology for completing work, with more information on how the
expert will be proceeding to work on the indicated deliverables

e commercial bid, including details on fees, travel, subsistence and all
included costs and expenses

The parties interested to apply for this work should submit their proposals
to anaclara.barbosa@fco.gov.uk by close of business on 27 October 2019.
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Applications received after this deadline will not be considered in the
selection process.
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1. 15 October 2019 We have updated the terms of reference and also extended
the application deadline.

2. 10 September 2019 First published.
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